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Assistance League ®   
of  Tulsa  

   MISSION : Assistance League of Tulsa is dedicated to clothing students in need and  

   aiding the most vulnerable in our community. 

Thanks to the generosity of the Anne and 
Henry Zarrow Foundation, Assistance 
League

È
 of Tulsa is looking forward to 

planning a move into a new home.  At our 
February chapter meeting Judy Kishner, 
trustee, and Bill Major, executive director, 
of the Foundation, announced that the 
Foundation has purchased the former 
Dollar-Thrifty office complex on 31st 
Street between Sheridan and Yale.  The 
13.3 acre property consists of three 
buildings:  a fourteen story office tower, a 
twelve story office tower, and a three 
story building.  The stand alone three 
story building at the east end of the 
complex which previously housed the 
Reservation Center is being gifted to 
Assistance League

È
 of Tulsa.  The 30,000 

square foot building will allow space for 
expansion of our programs and more 
efficient delivery of our services with a 
bonus of having ample parking available.  
This is a wonderful opportunity for our 
chapter, and the months ahead will be 
filled with the sharing of ideas as the 
planning process moves forward. 

   

Anne and Henry Zarrow Foundation Gifts  

AL Tulsa a New Home  

                                                                  By Mary Sue Whitney   

Reed Woods, Phyllis Dotson, George Dotson, Bill Major, Judy Kishner 

and Mary Sue Whitney announced the gift of the building to AL Tulsa.  
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                                            Tulsa Public Schools Page 2 

Assistance League ® of Tulsa  

Back of the building showing the entrance to the lower floor with lots of 

parking for members, customers and Operation School Bell
È
. 

Members of Assistance League
È
 of Tulsa touring the building that was 

gifted to AL Tulsa from the Anne and Henry Zarrow Foundation.  George 

Dotson shared with the members the next steps in the planning process. 
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Presidentõs Message                By Mary Sue Whitney, president 

It seems safe to say that there is never a dull moment 
around Assistance League

È
 of Tulsa!  Right now is an 

especially busy and exciting time for our chapter as we 
anticipate the planning process for our future new home on 
31st Street.  We are thrilled beyond words with the 
opportunity this presents to us for growth and expansion of 
our programs and are deeply indebted to the Anne and 
Henry Zarrow Foundation for this gift.  Input from all of our 
members will be important and necessary as we move 
forward in the planning.  In the coming months members of 
the Steering Committee will be establishing and working 
with task forces to focus on specific areas.  The steering 
committee and their areas of concentration are as follows:   

 Floor Plan:  Marsha Darden, Marcy Landis, 
 Deanna Mendenhall 

 Administrative/Business Practices:  Nancy Kirby, 
 Martha Nichols 

 Financial:  Patty Evatt, Mary Sue Whitney 

 Fundraising:  Phyllis Dotson, Kathleen Moss 

Your suggestions can be directed to the appropriate 
people.  There  are many decisions ahead of us which will 
require time to determine how we can most effectively and 
efficiently utilize the additional space. We will keep you 
updated on the timeline. 

Our first Open House on February 21 was a resounding 
success!  It was a wonderful opportunity to thank our 
donors and friends and to familiarize the public with the 
multiple facets of our community service. The entire 
building did indeed look fabulous!  The donations of 
beautiful flowers by Toniôs Flowers and Gifts and delicious 
cookies by Merrittôs Bakery were enjoyed and greatly 
appreciated by all in attendance.  A big THANK YOU to 
Marsha Darden, President Elect, for serving as Chairman 
and to Donna Spielman, VP marketing and 

AL Tulsa Letter Campaign           
Letõs Go All Out: 100%! 

Our Campaign is Rolling Along!  

We have received $80,232 so far!  

If you havenõt joined in yet, nowõs a good time.  

Contributions may be sent to:  

Assistance League of Tulsa  

3408 E. 11 th St., Tulsa, OK 74114.   

Attention: Letter Campaign or  

Operation School Bell ®. 

communications, Ginny Greek, VP philanthropic 
programs, Jean Copley and Dayon Smith, hospitality 
committee chairmen, and Phyllis Dotson, advisory council 
chairman, for their special assistance in helping 
coordinate the planning for this event.  We were pleased 
to have so many of you on hand during the Open House 
to help welcome our guests and share our story. 

The process of preparing a slate of officers for election in 
May and of securing appointive chairmen for the various 
standing committees has begun.  If you have interest in 
serving in a particular area please let Marsha Darden or 
me know. 

The displays in Bargains remind us that St. Patrickôs Day 
and Easter are upon us which means that the beautiful 
Spring season is coming! 

AssistanceÈ League of Tulsa  president, Mary Sue Whitney 

(center) with AL Tulsa members Nancy Sacra (left) and  Kathy 

Harper (right.) 

Mayor Dewey Bartlett, Jr. and his wife Victoria speaking to 

Davis Raschen and Shelley Chilcoat at the 45th Anniversary. 



Assistance League ® of Tulsa thanks the 
following people for their generous 
contributions in the second half of    

January 2016 through the first half of 
February 2016.                                                                               

D.C. and Janice Anderson 

Lucy and John Barker 

Marla Brierly 

Tom and Sandi Byerly 

Joyce E. Coday 

Kit and Annika Driscoll 

Burney and Susan Dunn 

Phyllis Fater 

Arbin and Lana Files 

Carla Gilbert 

Kevin Guy 

Russell and Nancy Harbaugh 

Dr. Thomas and Frances Harrison 

Ora Frasier Harrison 

Clark and Carolyn James 

Michael and Libby Johnson 

Tom and Nancy Kirby 

Ben and Beth Latham 

Wally and Jocie Love 

Tom and Nancy Mason 

Betty McGranahan 

John and Patricia Minielly 

Richard and Claire Mueller 

James C. and Ronda Norton 

Phillip and June Owings 

Deni Phillips 

John and Jane Phillips 

Larry and JoAnna Potts 

Alan and Neen Ross 

Rollie Shaw 

Tom and Sue Stees 

Dr. Robert and Deloris Taylor 

C.T. and Anna Thompson 

Cindi Ullrich 

Betty Lou Ward 

Mollie Williford 

David and Kathleen Winslow 

Generous Anonymous Donors 
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Meet Baylee Treloar                
AL Tulsaõs new TYPros Intern 

 

Founded in 2005, Tulsaôs Young Professionals provides its 
members with opportunities to build relationships in the 
local community with business, non-profit and government 
leaders. We are pleased that Baylee Treloar will be a 
TYPro intern with Al Tulsa this spring.  Baylee graduated 
from high school in Depew Oklahoma and is currently a 
student at Tulsa Community College.  She is pursuing a 
degree in secondary education and plans to teach English.   
Baylee has volunteered for the Oklahoma City Day Center 
for the Homeless. In summer, she works at Camp Barnabas 
in Purdy, Missouri. The camp serves kids and teens, ages 7 
to 17, with life-threatening illnesses and disabilities.  Baylee 
is interested in Operation School Bell

È
 and hopes to assist 

with planning for the 2016-2017 school year.  In addition to 
attending classes, Baylee works at the Quick Trip in 
Glenpool.  Journaling helps her relax and reflect on her 
busy schedule.  Please welcome Baylee to the Assistance 
League

È
 of Tulsa. 

Lance  Woodall volunteers with Deanna Mendenhall, chair of 

Bargains Resale Shop, for student service hours at                

Tulsa Community College. Thank you for all your help, Lance!  
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Things are really happening at our dear Bargains.  We 
have stopped putting out winter clothing, and have begun 
discounting it.  We have several bins of womenôs spring 
clothing as well as the garments that are hanging.  Putting 
these items out has added color and looks very inviting.   

In housewares we have put out Easter and St. Patrickôs 
Day d®cor.  Both are moving fast. 

Iris has put out some of the lovely gowns that we received 
from Miss Jacksonôs. Hopefully one of them will be 
someoneôs dream dress at a fraction of the cost. 

I want to give a HUGE THANK YOU to all who worked to 
get Bargains ready for our Open House.  The store and 
back room looked wonderful. Everyone who came through 
Sunday was very impressed.  I think we may have picked 

up some new customers, donors, and volunteers. None 
of it would have been possible without the hard work of 
many of you. 

As of now the work calendar for March is really bare. 
Please take a minute, when you are in, to sign up for the 
days you are available to work.  If you canôt get in just call 
and have someone sign up for you. 

As you probably know we will resume late hours 
Thursday and Saturday on April 2.  Iôm hoping that all 
who were day chairs for those afternoons in the fall are 
still willing to work then. Please keep those days in mind 
and try to work a late shift when you can. 

Once again, thank you to all who work to make our store 
the nicest resale store in town.  You are much 
appreciated.  

Bargains Resale Shop                                                                                                               By Deanna Mendenha ll 

Betty Bradstreet Assistance Fund   By Carmen Kinsey and Marilyn Brill   

Patricia Duncan, vocal music teacher at 
Hale High School, brought nine of her 
students, ñThe Nathan Hale Show Choirò, 
to the February 8

th
 luncheon.  They 

entertained the members and guests with 
song and dance.  The students wore 
ñoutfitsò purchased with the award money 
that Ms. Duncan received from the Betty 
Bradstreet Fund. 

After the performance, the students were 
treated to pizza and cookies. 

Members of the Betty Bradstreet 
Committee have now visited 17 of the 35 
classrooms that were awarded monies this 
year.  Wonderful artwork is being created; 
beautiful music is being played and sung; 
and fantastic drama is being produced in 
these classrooms, led by dedicated 
teachers.  Ten more visits have been 
scheduled for March and April.  Please 
plan to participate in one or more of these 
visits! 

ŷ Patricia Duncan and the Nathan Hale Show Choir entertained the AL Tulsa 

members and their guests at the February Luncheon/Meeting. 

ŷ AL Tulsa member, Dayon Smith, and      

president-elect , Marsha Darden, helped    

make our Open House a success! 
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45th Anniversary Open House                                By Marsha Darden  

The Assistance League
È
 of Tulsaôs 

45
th
 Anniversary and Open House on 

Sunday, February 21, was a wonderful 
experience.  It was amazing to see the 
magic that our members performed in 
transforming Bargains and the 
Operation School Bell

È
 areas into 

uncluttered, beautifully decorated 
rooms that left enough space for our 
visitors to walk.  Of course, by Monday 
we had all of the ñmagicò put away and 
we were ready to work. 

We were pleased that Mayor Dewey 
Bartlett and Victoria Bartlett were able 
to attend.  Mayor Bartlett read a 
Proclamation honoring our 45 years of 
service to the Tulsa Community.  They 
both learned about Operation School 
Bell

È
 and our partners.  It was a good 

opportunity to share information and 
Victoria asked if she could donate to 
BargainséYES, of course.    

Life Senior Services, Mental Health of 
Oklahoma and Emergency Infant 
Services were wonderful to bring 
items to share with our members and 
guests.  They stayed the entire time to 

help us celebrate. 

The entry floral arrangement of blue 
iris was elegant and provided by 
Toniôs Flowers.   Merrittôs Bakery 
provided the cookies that added to 
making the middle room inviting.   
Hospitality did some special magic in 
the middle room with decorations and 
a beautiful table of goodies. 

We were pleased that some of our 
honored guests attended and some 
new folks dropped in.  We have three 
people who asked for information 
about joining and a young man, who is 
an attorney from Sapulpa, saw the 
trolley from the TU track and came to 
visit.  He was so impressed that he is 
going to volunteer to help with delivery 
to John 3:16 and with estate sale pick-
up. We made new friends with Jay 
DeMuyncksô Knights of Columbus 
group, who helped with the University 
of Tulsaôs parking lot.  Also, many 
husbands helped in our parking lot.   
Other special helpers included two 
darling granddaughters belonging to 

Loretta Raschen and Jan Chilcoat. 
Volunteers from the Tulsa School of 
Arts and Sciences and the National 
Charity League worked hard on 
Saturday before our Open House.  
Thanks to everyone! 

The Open House was fun and 
proves again that this group of 
women can take any idea and turn 
it into something special.  There are 
too many names to mention and 
too many to thank, but you know 
who you areé  

Mayor Dewey Bartlett, Jr. and his wife Victoria attended the 45th Anniversary Open House and read the proclamation 

giving recognition that Assistance League ® of Tulsa has served the Tulsa community for 45 years.   
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Phyllis Dotson, Mary Sue Whitney, Mayor Dewey Bartlett, Jr., Victoria 

Bartlett and Marsha Darden with the Mayorôs proclamation.  

Victoria Bartlett, Nancy Kirby, Marcy Landis and Susan 

Doss touring Operation School BellÈ. 

 Marilyn Garbee, Pat Connery, Jacque Fowler and Nancy Kirby came 

to celebrate the 45th Anniversary on February 21, 2016. 
Lana Files, Dayon Smith and Jean Copley led the 

hospitality committee making the Open House a great 

success. 
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Emergency Infant Services, Mental Health Association, 

Oklahoma and LIFE Senior Services attended the open house 

as our partner organizations. 

Many thanks to Merrittôs Bakery for 

providing all the wonderful cookies for our 

45th Anniversary Open House! 

Sharon Cotner and Carrol Bethell 

Phyllis Dotson and Beverly Marquardt  

Marsha Darden, Julie Gustafson and  Dr. Jerry Gustafson 

Loretta Raschen, Mollie Williford and Priscilla Harris 

Mary Sue Whitney with Davis Raschen and Shelley Chilcoat.  

Mayor  and Victoria Barlett giving them OKIE pins. 

Marsha Darden, Pam Penix and Terry 

Penix 

45 years of Caring and 

Commitment 
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Community Action Programs  : LIFE Senior Services   By  Nancy Sacra  
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AL Tulsa shared some Valentine love and fun at the LIFE Senior Services Valentine party at the Broken Arrow location 
on Friday, February 12. 

There was singing, a little dancing, refreshments, and lots of fun.  We even had a Valentine toast with sparkling cider!  
Some of the guests said it was the best party they had ever had. 

Our next event will be filling our laundry baskets for low income seniors.  That will happen on Monday, April 4 at 10:00 
at the building.  If anyone would like to join us for this fun and much needed and appreciated activity, please come and 
lend your helping hand. 

Community Action Programs:  Mental Health                             
By Diane Wells  

Our community action programs: Mental 
Health committee has been busy fulfilling 
the ñwish listsò for the mental health 
apartments that we serve.   

For Altamont we purchased a Sony Blu-
ray player.  For Walker Hall we purchased 
a 32ò TV, vacuum cleaner, and toaster.  
Also a ping-pong table was donated by 
one of our members.  The Yale 

apartments received a hand mixer, pencil 
sharpeners, 700 bus tokens and 50 
welcome baskets for new residents.  
Denver House received sleeping bags 
and 400 pairs of socks.   

For the push to get homeless veterans off 
the street, we purchased $5000 worth of 
sheets, blankets and pillows 

Community Action 

Programs:  LIFE 

Senior Services 

committee at the 

Valentine Party at 

LIFE Senior Services 

on February 12. 


